
Official  Minutes  
CCSF ACADEMIC SENATE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL  

Mission Campus, Room 217 
Wednesday, March 19, 2008 

 
Council Members Present:  Loren Bell, Beth Cataldo, Michael Estrada, 



Sixteen positions are open; fifteen are for two years and one is for one year, as a replacement. Thirty 
applications were received before the deadline; as the number of candidates did not equal twice or more of 
the openings, the deadline for nominations was extended for a week. Darrel Hess, Antonio Martinez, and 
Chris Shaeffer agreed to serve as election commissioners. Once the commissioners have created and reviewed 
the ballot, it will be sent to faculty. The ballot counting occurs on May 2; the seating of the new Council 
occurs on May 14.  
Questions were asked about a website containing information regarding the election. Discussion occurred 
regarding the methods by which nomination applications are corrected and by which ballots are rejected.  

Resolution 2008.03.19.03: Election Commissioner Appointments  

Resolved, that the Academic Senate Executive Council approve the appointments of the election commissioners.  

Moved: Podenski; seconded: E. Osborne; motion carried.   

 
B. Update on Workgroup for Article X  of the CCSF Constitution 
Huntsman reported that the workgroup intends to bring a finished product at the next Council meeting. 
Concerns about trust and checks and balances were presented. Discussion ensured regarding limitations to 
legally broaching  diversity issues in open sessions. Letters to applicants who are not chosen for a committee 
were requested. Questions were asked and answered regarding which diversity issues are regularly 
discussed in the Committee on Committees (COC); several members noted that the COC attempts to 
encourage both credit and non-credit participants and examines the disciplines of the applicants in order to 
provide balance on committees and subcommittees. 

 
VII.  New Business 

A. Proposed changes to Biotechnology faculty minimum  qualifications  
Kaeuper presented the proposal to revise the Disciplines List for Biotechnology, authored by the Physics 
Department Chair in order to add to the minimum qualifications list a bachelor ’s degree in the biological 
sciences with at least two years of full time work experience in biot echnology. The reason for the requested 
change is that the field has become less academic and more vocationally-oriented. The proposal must be sent 
to the ASCCC for approval.  

Resolution 2008.03.19.01: Proposed changes to Biotechnology faculty minimum  quali fications 


